Church members’ Finance Report for March covering the two-month period to 28th February 2022.

As regards the detailed finances for the first two months of the year, offerings are £7,000 below budget. This has, however, been distorted by the fact that £1,000 of offerings will be reported in March income because the standing orders were dated after the 28th February. The underlying shortfall in offerings was therefore £6,000, which was driven by the fact that we budgeted for an increase in offerings to our pre-covid level of circa £27,000 per month and yet have continued at the 2021 level of circa £24,000 per month. The 12 month rolling average for total offerings (the slide I present at the Members' meeting) is also now flattening out at £24,000 per month and is now only 3.9% down year on year.
Whilst regular giving continues to struggle, we were once again blessed by another large one-off donation of £3,000 during the period and we also received the budgeted £25,000 from June Liddiard’s Estate. This has meant that total income (£77,000) is £3,000 under budget, if one includes the £1,000 that will be reported in March. 

As regards expenditure, total expenditure to date is £79,000, which is £10,000 over budget.  This high overspend was driven by the “catch up” of Health & Safety expenditure spent last year but paid for in January (circa £11.0k) and also expenditure on 8 Oxford Drive (circa £4.0k) in preparation for it being let out. Due to the fact that the Health & Safety expenditure related to prior years and that the expenditure on 8 Oxford Drive is capital in nature (e.g., new bathroom), the Finance committee have agreed that both these items of expenditure should be expensed from our reserves. This adjustment will be made in March.
Taking income and expenditure together gives us an overall deficit after two months of £2,000 which is £14,000 worse than budget. That said, once the two “reserve” adjustments are made we will be reporting a surplus of £12,000 for the first two months of the year and will be on budget.
Finally, let me end on some encouraging news. We have recently received notification that we will be receiving a legacy of £10,000 from the estate of Jim Green. What a blessing it is that, even in death, Jim had made plans to support the church in its efforts to extend the Lord’s kingdom. It is a reminder that, if finances allow, leaving a legacy to the church in our will is something that perhaps we should all consider.

The Lord continues to uphold us with His righteous right hand

Craig Rowland

Treasurer
